
  
St. Michael’s Fridge Notes!     

         

               April 14, 2024 

 
 

 
Virtual Services ~ Virtual services will continue to be offered through our normal Zoom link and will be 
livestreamed to our Facebook page for those who are unable to join us in person. If you’re not feeling 
well, please stay home and join us virtually. The bulletin and Fridge Notes will be posted on the 
SERVICES tab of our website.  Zoom Dial In: 301-715-8592. Zoom Video Meeting: 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/812488699  Password: 177213 
 

Mission Statement ~ Empowered by the Holy Spirit through our Baptism and transformed by Word 
and Sacrament, we follow Christ to serve the world as ministers of God's redeeming love. 
 

Anti-Racism Discussions ~ Members of the Vestry and the MST have been discussing how we, as a 
congregation, might further our discussions about racism and inequality in our surrounding 
communities. This might include book studies, movies, documentaries, guest speakers, etc.  Please 
see any member of the Vestry or MST if you have a suggestion or would like to help plan an event.  
 

Ministry Fair ~ The annual Diocesan Ministry Fair will be held Saturday, May 4, from 9 am to 3:15 pm, 
at St. Paul’s in Jackson.  The guest speaker will be Winnie Varghese, author of “Church Meets World.”  
Please see any member of the Ministry Support Team for more information. 
 

Theatrical Showing of “The Philadelphia Eleven” ~ In 1974 in a church in Philadelphia, a group of 
eleven women were ordained to the Episcopal priesthood in violation of the norms of the Episcopal 
Church. Their stories are told in this incredible documentary which is being shown at the Michigan 
Theater in Ann Arbor on Tuesday, May 14, at 7 pm. The film will be followed by a panel discussion with 
Q&A.  Tickets go on sale Tuesday, April 16. More details will be available in this week’s diocesan 
Weekly Connection. 
 

2023 Cycle of Prayer ~ We pray for: Justin Welby, Archbishop of Canterbury; Michael B. Curry, our 
Presiding Bishop; Bonnie Anne Perry, our Bishop; Moises Quezada Mota, Bishop of the Diocese of the 
Dominican Republic (DR); Elizabeth Eaton, ELCA Presiding Bishop; Donald P. Kreiss, ELCA Bishop, 
SE Michigan Synod; Craig A. Satterlee, ELCA Bishop, NW Lower Michigan Synod; our retired bishop, 
Wendell N. Gibbs, Jr.; our retired community, spouses and companions; our diocesan household: 
Committees, commissions, ministries, agencies, priests, deacons, lay leaders, volunteers and staff 
persons. We especially pray this week for Christ the King, Puerto Plata, DR; St. Paul’s, Brighton; St. 
Michael’s, Lansing. 
 

Birthday Prayer ~ BCP, pg. 830, #51:   
Watch over thy child, O Lord, as his days increase; bless and 
guide him wherever he may be. Strengthen him when he 
stands; comfort him when discouraged or sorrowful; raise 
him up if he falls; and in his heart may thy peace which 
passeth understanding abide all the days of his life; 
through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 

 

 

 



 

Prayers and Concerns 

Lily Bowen, Clarice Horton, Marilyn Faust, Mike Cook, Madelyn Hallett, Delores Albain, Sandy Ost, 
Stosh Sherman, Kimberlie Sherman, Michelle Giesel, Sherry Pauze, Kaye Cochran, Wesley Sayers, 
Stan Sherman, Melissa Schellhammer, Teresa Jazo, Diane Sebenick, Winnie Cook, Ken Pickford, 
Ethan Bates, Mike Benes, Harry Wood, Sheila, Bill Roberts, Rocky Younkin, Vivian Cereghin, Elliot 
Lockhart, Brayden Monahan, JoAnn Gauss, Jessica, Nancy Foster, Randy Blackmer, Chris Willard, 
Todd Brewer, Brandon Linskens, Brian Lewis, Adam Bigham, Archdeacon Tim Spannaus, Adeline 
Paladino, Sherry Johncox, Eric Petee, Erin Conklin, Vicki Sentle, Tonya Thomas 

In the Military:  Cody Harding, Corey Wofford, Sean Baldwin, Justin Boies, Patty Walworth, Joe 
Spracklen, Corey Davies, Darren Mullins, Andrew Bartos, Jacob Sherman, Ben Primmer, Colin Sudds, 
Noah Cole, Owen Davies, Wesley Davies 

Our College Students: Roscoe Emrys Grey and Nadia Kelham 
 

April Birthdays:  06 – Betsy Brooks; 21 – Terry Langel; 30 – Marilyn Faust 
 

 

Important Phone Numbers  
 

  Senior Warden           Katie Walworth ~ 517.902.2032    

  Junior Warden  Bill Tuxbury ~ 517.673.5883 

  Treasurer   Betsy Brooks ~ 517.204.0642 

  Ministry Support Team    Gail Blum ~ 517.398.2630 

      Cindy Corner ~ 517.448.8312 

      Archie Handy ~ 517.403.9208 

      Diana Walworth ~ 517.366.9521 
 

St. Michael’s Website: www.stmichaelaaa.com 

Email Address: stmichaelaaa@yahoo.com 

YouTube Channel: www.youtube.com/stmichaelaaa 

Facebook: facebook.com/Stmichaelaaa 

Weekly Trumpeter Info: kathleenmariew@juno.com 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 287, Onsted, MI 49265 

Street Address: 11646 Old Monroe Pike, Brooklyn, MI 49230 

Please do not send mail or packages to our street address. The post office will not deliver them. 

Church Number:  517.467.7855 (leave a message)  

PLEASE… If you need anything – groceries, medications, help with a project, someone to talk to or 
pray with or laugh with or cry with – please contact any of the people listed above!   

We’re all in this together! 
 

Be kind… Be safe… Be healthy… You are loved! 


